The Grove Medical Centre
Patient Group Meeting Minutes – 20 September 2024
 
Present – The Grove Surgery staff - Gary Lewis & Donna Tuffs
                   Patients:, Neil Hoskins, Karen Sandford, Maria Norgate

Apologies: Bridie Dennis Pat Strack
	1
	 
Covid and Flu Clinics 8am to 11am – October 5th and 19th 
Volunteers needed to direct patients. 
Bridie, Karen and Neil can help 

	

	2.
	GPs Industrial Action
	

	
	Background The GP contracts with the NHS are due for renewal in March 2025. 
GPs are asking for increase in line with inflation

Currently Negotiations taking place involve the British Medical Association (GPs representatives), NHS England and Government representatives
GPs are writing referral letters rather than using standard forms.
GPs are seeing about 40 patients each a day. The guidelines recommend around 25 patient contacts and GPs may decide to follow this if negotiations do not progress well.
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	3.
	Newsletter
	

	
	Karen has this underway. The theme is staying safe and healthy in winter plus Covid, Flu and 
RSV vaccines.

	

	4.
	Surgery news
	

	
	Esther our pharmacist is leaving and the surgery is looking for a replacement

Dr Gajjar is now on maternity leave
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	5
	Review of Survey Results
	

	
	It was agreed that the website needed more information as many people don’t understand the system.
The text in the Triage section needs to be more helpful for people.

31% of respondents found it very or fairly easy to get through on the phone
57% found it not very easy or difficult

48% found it very or fairly easy to access information and services on the surgery website 
42% found it not very easy of very difficult

64% had very good or fairly good overall experience of the practice
19% said it was neither good nor bad
17% said it was fairly poor

43% of patients did not fully understand the triage system

46% preferred submitting forms
45% said they preferred to call at 8am and queue – the previous system
5% need to call or come in for personal or health reasons.

34% had used the NHS or surgery site to submit a form
15% had telephoned and had a care coordinator complete the form 
7% completed forms at reception

49% would be happy with a text email or phone call response to their request
51% said no or were unsure

There were mixed responses to the way in which the surgery responded to requests from patients using the triage system. 

45% of respondents had either not used the service or were happy with the outcome of their enquiry
Other responses from people who did not have their expectations met:
not having an appointment offered 
issue being resolved but still wanting to see a GP
response time or no response
booked with a clinician who could not help
Inconvenient time offered
Not happy with response
Advised to attend walk in, A&E or other service
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	Next meeting
	

	
	Friday 8 November at the surgery
12.00 for catch-up and coffee
12.30 meeting
	Look out for minutes
And agenda

	
	
	



 

